October 10, 1939.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, University of Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

In connection with your plans for recreation in the gymnasium for the children of faculty members, may I say that if there is sufficient interest among the parents for their children to learn something about boxing and wrestling, I would be glad to organize a group and give them some special instruction.

Also, I would like to say that if you do not see me around my desk much this semester it is because I find it impossible to do any studying there. I am spending my time between classes in room 206B where it is quiet. I want this Tests and Measurements course to be not just a good course, but the best course that we have had so far in Tests and Measurements. I just wanted to let you know where you will be likely to find me when I am not at my desk in the Intramural office.

Sincerely yours,

James H. Raport,

Instructor in Physical Education.